Etobicoke Collegiate Institute

SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING

Tuesday, October 29, 2002.

Members present:

Parent Members -
Kathy Lloyd, Chair;

Donna Campbell, Terry Clark, Diane Crocker, Larry Faseruk, Randy McDonald, Esmail Shakeri, Penny Young.

Principal -

Ron Ellis

Teacher Member - 
Peggy Hooke

Student Member - 
Chris Spiering

Welcome and Introductions:

The meeting began at 7:45 p.m., with Kathy Lloyd extending Council’s welcome to all parents/guardians in attendance.

Minutes and Business Arising:

Minutes of Council’s meeting on May 28, 2002 and of its last meeting on September 24, 2002 were approved as circulated.

Summary of Executive Meeting:

Kathy Lloyd summarised matters discussed at the Executive meeting held immediately prior to the General meeting as follows:

· Anne Corbett has submitted a nomination form for election as a Parent Member of Council.

· Council’s annual expenses for printing will be somewhat reduced this year as school resources will be made available to the Council.  Liability insurance cost increased to $93.00.  

· The school has requested a contribution from Council of $375.00 for various school awards.

· There was brief discussion concerning method of adding items to agenda for General meeting and whether motions to Council could be made by e-mail.

At this point in the General meeting, a motion was made by Diane Crocker, seconded by Randy McDonald, for the election of Anne Corbett as a Parent Member of ECI School Council.  The motion was carried.  

Report from Student Member:

Chris Spiering, current President of SAC and as such Student Member on our School Council, reported to us on various student activities at ECI since the beginning of the school year.  In particular, he reported that ECI’s involvement in the United Way’s Stair Climb at the CN Tower on Oct. 26/27 was the largest yet – participation by 170 students, who raised over $7,000.00 for United Way.

The new Cheer Squad made its first appearance at the ECI/Richview football game in mid-October.

ECI will soon have a new, student-run, radio station.

After his report, Chris made preliminary representations about the possibility of installing a pin-ball machine in the school, for fund-raising purposes.  Suggestions were made by parent/guardians in attendance, to consider leasing instead of purchasing and to consider carefully placement of the machine, if only one is installed, given the large number of potential players.  SAC will continue its deliberations.

Guest Speakers:

At the invitation of Ron Ellis, Judy Pontes and Sally Walker of Project Turnaround gave a brief presentation to introduce us to a drug counselling programme, Seven Challenges.  The programme is presently used with children/teens at high risk, in secure custody situations, but can be adapted, as Sally Walker suggests, for use in the community at large.  Anyone seeking further information can contact Ron Ellis at the school.

Report from Teacher Member:

Peggy Hooke first extended her thanks to Diane Crocker for her recent presentation to teaching staff at ECI relating to the so-called “double cohort” situation.

The balance of Peggy’s remarks dealt with the EQAO literacy test taken by all Grade 10 students on October 23 and 24, 2002.

She extended thanks to Keith McKenzie, Vice-Principal, and to his volunteers, for their considerable efforts to ensure proper administration of the tests.

However, teachers at ECI generally are of the opinion that the process adds little to the educative process, disrupts the entire school community for an extended period of time, is hugely expensive and time-consuming and can have a negative impact on students’ self-esteem.

Chair’s Report: 

Kathy Lloyd’s report can be found as Appendix “A” to these Minutes.

Please note, among others, Items 10 and 11 of Kathy’s report – an indication of the on-going concern of all of us responsible, as parents & guardians, for children in the public school system.

Principal’s Report:



Ron Ellis’ report is attached as Appendix “B” to these Minutes.

Some points of interest:

· With respect to the 2001 results of the provincial literacy test, ECI had an 80% success rate.  Resources are, and will continue to be, available at the school for students who did not successfully meet the test requirements.

· Mid-term evaluations of the students to be issued in November 2002 will show levels of performance as standardised by the Ministry of Education, even though students will not have written any exams.  Be prepared for some confusion.

Vice-Principal’s Report:

Ms Hutzul and Mr. McKenzie were unable to attend the meeting; no report was offered.

Other Business:

None for discussion.

The meeting ended at 9:15 p.m.

The next School Council meeting will take place on Tuesday, November 26, 2002 at 7:30 p.m.

Appendix “A” to Minutes of ECI School Council meeting, October 29, 2002

Chair’s Report – October 29, 2002

1. We have a parent who would like to become an elected member of the school council.  

Anne Corbett has filled out the nomination form. 

2. Last year, the School Council gave $250.00 to the School to help augment the awards given to students at Commencement.  We have again been asked to contribute.  An amount of $375.00 was suggested.  We need a motion put forward in this regard.

3. Parents were asked to assist with the EQAO test preparation. Virginia Graham and Joanne Sanders spent countless hours working with Mr. McKenzie getting all the student information up to date.  Our thanks for their commitment in assisting the administration.

4. Our annual insurance premium has been paid; it has increased from $70.00 to $93.00.

5. A Parent-to-Parent newsletter was prepared by Sue Petkovsek for the Grade 9 Parent Night.  A version of this should be posted on the website.  A second newsletter will go home in November with the mid term report cards.

6. There is going to be a Ward meeting on November 4th at 7 pm at the Etobicoke Education Centre.  Hopefully there will be a summary of the supervisor’s report.

7. The School Council portion of the ECI website is currently being updated.  The staff member responsible is Mark Hinton.  Look for minutes of past meetings on the site.

8. Phone lists of elected members of the School Council are available for pick up.  Also included are the phone numbers of the School Administration.

9. I received notice from the Ontario College of Teachers about a public forum regarding Professional Misconduct Related to Sexual Abuse and Sexual Misconduct.  If anyone is interested the information is available.

10. A new group of concerned parents has been formed called Etobicoke Parents for Public Education (EPPE).  They are looking for interested parents to participate in their endeavour.  If anyone is interested in following up with them, I have more information available.  

11. Have also received information from the Campaign for Public Education – motto “Give Students What They Need To Succeed.”  They would like the provincial government to: 

a. Immediately halt further cuts to TDSB budget

b. Provide adequate funding to Toronto schools for the 2002/2003 school year, while the funding formula is being reviewed; and

c. Restore the authority of our elected school trustees

They also have a petition to be signed by interested parents. As a council we have already addressed most of these issues in letters sent in June to the responsible parties.  Any parents interested in pursuing these issues are welcome to pick up more information from the front.

12. As requested at the last meeting two parents, Larry Faseruk and I,attended a meeting regarding the suggested format next year’s commencement and the double cohort.  It was decided to hold the graduations on one afternoon/evening with one class celebrating in the afternoon and one in the evening.  There would be a common reception time between the two ceremonies.  A coin toss will decide which class graduates first.

13. Commencement 2002 – Friday, November 8th.  Sue Petkovsek and Charlene Gladstone volunteered to look after the refreshments.  I still need helpers to decorate the cafeteria at 2:15 pm and to be available in the evening.

Appendix “B” to Minutes of ECI School Council meeting, October 29, 2002
Principal’s Report

Etobicoke Collegiate School Council

Tuesday, October 29, 2002

1. Teacher Appraisal Process

To begin November 1

Lengthy and detailed

A small number to be appraised in the first year

2. Next School Council

D. Crocker, E. Ison and C. Tyers- Double Cohort Concerns

3. Remediation

Completed and soon to be posted on the ECI site

http://schools.tdsb.on.ca/etobicokeci/
4. EQAO Literacy Test (McKenzie)

Results of last year

Delivery of the test this past October 23 and 24

5. Evaluation

In November the levels will correspond to the ministry rubrics

January exam period 

6. Parent Interviews

November 28- 1:00 to 4:00 and 5:00 to 8:00, late start on Friday

February 27- 2:30- 5:00 for at-risk students

7. TAP Days

Chioma presentation- Nov. 5, Bullying presentation- Nov. 20

8. Take Your Kid To Work Day

November 6, 2002 

9. School, Planning, Review and Improvement

Ellis, Ison and Michalczuk

10. Safety on the way to school

Guest Speakers representing the Seven Challenges drug counselling program are Judy Pontes and Sally Walker.

